
M E M O R A N D U M  

J u l y  2, 1998 

TO: DIVISION OF RECORDS AND REPORTING 

FROM : DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES (COX) 

RE: DOCKET NO. 980671-TL - Request for review of proposed 
numbering plan relief for the 407 area code. 

Please place the attached letters and responses (dated 7/2/98) 
in this docket. 

1. Letter dated 6/15/98 from Mr. Roger Chapin 
2. Letter dated 6/4/98 from Commissioner Nancy Higgs 
3. Letter dated 6/4/98 from Mayor Joe Terranova 
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BOARD OF C O U N T Y  C O M M I S S I O N E R S  / 
FLORIDA'S SPACE COAST 

NANCY n1GGS. Commlssloner. Dlstnct 3 
1311 E. New Haven Avenue. Melboume. FL 32901 

June 4. 1998 

Julia L. Johnson, Chairman 
Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0854 

Dear Ms. Johnson: 

I received your letter regarding the impending exhaustion of the seven-digit telephone numbers in 
the 407 area code. Can you please respond to the following questions? 

1. 

2. 

Why is Brevard County being used as a relief plan because of the growth in Orlando? 

In the Southern portion of Brevard County a dividing line is already in place with a 561 area 
code. Could this area code be extended north, moving the dividing line and leaving the north 
section with the existing 407 area code. 

Has consideration been given to leaving all of Brevard with either the 407 or 561 area 
code? 

3. 

I look forward to your response. 

Sincerely, 

LLt 1% 
Nancy Higgs 
Brevard County Commissioner 
District 3 

W l m  
cc: Board of County Commissioners 

PRINTED O N  RECYCLED PAPER 



STATE OF FLORIDA 

Commissioners: 
JULIA L. JOHNSON, CHAIRMAN 
J. TERRY DEASON 
SUSAN F. CLARK 
JOE GARCIA 
E. LEON JACOBS, JR. 

DMSION OF LEGAL SERVICES 
NOREEN S. DAWS 
DIRECTOR 
(850)413-6199 

July 2, 1998 

Honorable Nancy Higgs 
Commissioner, District 3 
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners 
13 1 1 E. New Haven Avenue 
Melbourne, FL 32901 

Dear Commissioner Higgs: 

Thank you for your June 4, 1998, letter to Chairman Julia Johnson regarding the 
proposed overlay relief plan for the 407 area code. We truly appreciate your interest in 
this matter. I am responding to your letter because Chairman Johnson is prohibited by 
Chapter 350, Florida Statutes, from commenting on the merits of matters pending before 
the Commission. 

As you may be aware, the PSC has scheduled several public hearings to receive input 
from customers regarding the overlay plan for the 407 area code. Specifically, there will 
be public hearings on August 6, 1998, in Brevard County and on August 7, 1998, in 
Orange County. The following are the locations and times of the public hearings: 

Brevard County Governmental Center 
Building C, Commission Room 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Melbourne, Florida 32940 
6:OO p.m. 1O:OO a.m. 

Orlando City Hall 
City Council Chambers 
400 S. Orange Avenue 
Orlando, FL 32801 

We encourage you to attend the hearing in your area to share your questions and 
In addition, we will place your concerns about the proposed plan for the 407 area code. 

letter as a comment letter in our docket file. 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL 32399-0850 
An Allirmative ActiodEqual Opportonity Employer 

PSC Websitr: ~ Z . r r l i ~ r t / p a c  I n t e n d  E-mail: rotttar@psc.statr.ll.ur 
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If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me at (850) 413-6204. 
Thank you again for your interest in this matter. 

Staf f  Attdmey, Division of Legal Services 

wPc:wpc 

cc: Curtis Williams 

I:\980671LkwPC 



DARDEN 
R E  S T A  U R A N T S  

Red Lobster‘ 

June 15. 1998 

Chairman Julia Johnson 
Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd. 
Tallahassee, FL 32399-0850 

Dear Chairman Johnson: 

The Olive Gardenw 

98- 0 6 2 0 JUY 22 

I read recently where the PSC will soon . m e  to add another area code to the Central Floril 
due to the growing number of new phones, fax machines ana ceii pnones. 

a area 

I understand that when you are out of numbers, you are out of numbers and there are only so 
many seven digit number combinations. Also, I know that the PSC understands the costs to 
businesses and individuals associated with designating a new area code to a particular part of the 
state. 

Would designating a new area code to cellohones onlr not relieve the problem? 

Business would not likely have to change company letterhead because cell phone numbers 
are not typically listed. 

Cell phones are a “luxury” to individuals; thus the opportunity cost associated with learning a 
new area code would be directed to cell phone users only. 

I am not sure whether this idea has merit or not, but thought I would forward the question to 
professionals who deal with type of issue daily. Please feel free to contact me should have any 
questions. 

Sincerely, 

Roger Chapin, Director 
Government Relations 

cc: Susan Clark, Commissioner, PSC 
Terry Deason, Commissioner, PSC 
Leon Jacobs, Commissioner, PSC 
Joe Garcia, Commissioner, PSC 
Bill Talbott, Executive Director, PSC 

i 
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GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT 
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STATE OF FLORIDA 

Commissioners: 
JULIA L. JOHNSON, CHAIRMAN 
J. TERRY DEMON 
SUSAN F. CLARK 

E. LEON JACOBS, JR. 
JOE GARCIA 

DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES 
NOREEN S. DAVIS 
DIRECTOR 
(850)413-6199 

July 2,1998 

Mr. Roger Chapin 
Director, Government Relations 
Darden Restaurants 
Government Relations Department 
P.O. Box 593330 
Orlando, FL 32859-3330 

Dear Mr. Chapin: 

Thank you for your June 4, 1998, letter to Chairman Julia Johnson regarding the 
proposed overlay relief plan for the 407 area code. We truly appreciate your interest in 
this matter. I am responding to your letter because C h a i i  Johnson is prohibited by 
Chapter 350, Florida Statutes, from commenting on the merits of matters pending before 
the Commission. 

As you may be aware, the PSC has scheduled several public hearings to receive input 
from customers regarding the overlay plan for the 407 area code. Specifically, there will 
be public hearings on August 6, 1998, in Brevard County and on August 7, 1998, in 
Orange County. The following are the locations and times of the public hearings: 

Brevard County Governmental Center 
Building C, Commission Room 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Melbourne, Florida 32940 
6:OO p.m. 1O:OO a.m. 

Orlando City Hall 
City Council Chambers 
400 S. Orange Avenue 
Orlando, FL 32801 

We encourage you to attend the hearing in your area to share your questions and 
In addition, we will place your concerns about the proposed plan for the 407 area code. 

letter as a comment letter in our docket file. 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER. 2540 SAclMARD OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, n 32399-0850 
Am Allirmativc Artion/Eqad Oppomnity Employer 

PSC Website: nmZ.wxi.nrtlpsc InhmLt E-mail: roatac@pr.statrll.u~ 
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If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me at (850) 413-6204. 
Thank you again for your interest in this matter. 

Staff Attorney, Division of Legal Services 

w c : w p c  

cc: Curtis Williams 

1\98@571L5.wpC 



4 0 1  P A R K A V E N U E S O U T H  
TER PARK, FLORIDA32789-4386  

CITY O F  WlNTTPgAgK 
(407)  5 9 9 - 3 2 3 4  

FAX ( 4 0 7 )  5 9 9 - 3 4 3 6  
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OFFICE OF THE 
MAYOR 

JOE TERRANOVA 

June 4 ,  1 9 9 8  

Ms. Julia L. Johnson, Chairman 
Public Service Commission 
Capital Circle Office Center 
2 5 4 0  Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0854 

Dear Chairman Johnson: 

Thank you for your May 1 9 ,  1 9 9 8  letter concerning the area 
codes in our region. 

It seems to me that splitting the area code on a geographic 
basis would be less confusing that the overlay plan. Of 
course, Winter Park would prefer to be the area that does 
not have to change its area code, but we will cooperate with 
the decision maker in any way we can. 

Thank you for the opportunity to comment. 

sincerelj, 

JT/lS 

JoUTerranova 
Mayor 



STATE OF FLORIDA 

Commissioners: 
JULIA L. JOHNSON, CHAIRMAN 
J. TERRY DEMON 
SUSAN F. CLARK 
JOE GARCIA 
E. LEON JACOBS, JR. 

DIVISION OF LEGAL SERVICES 
NOREEN S. DAWS 
DIRECTOR 
(850) 413-6199 

July 2,1998 

Honorable Joe Terranova 
Mayor, City of Winter Park 
401 Park Avenue South 
Winter Park, Florida 32789-4386 

Dear Mayor Terranova: 

Thank you for your June 8, 1998, letter to Chairman Julia Johnson regarding the 
proposed overlay relief plan for the 407 area code. We truly appreciate your interest and 
willingness to work with the Florida Public Service Commission in this effort. I am 
responding to your letter because C h a m  Johnson is prohibited by Chapter 350, Florida 
Statutes, from commenting on the merits of matters pending before the Commission. 

As you may be aware, the PSC has scheduled several public hearings to receive input 
from customers regarding the overlay plan for the 407 area code. Specifically, there will 
be public hearings on August 6, 1998, in Brevard County and on August 7, 1998, in 
Orange County. The following are the locations and times of the public hearings: 

Brevard County Governmental Center 
Building C, Commission Room 
2725 Judge Fran Jamieson Way 
Melbourne, Florida 32940 
6:00 p.m. 1O:OO a.m. 

Orlando City Hall 
City Council Chambers 
400 S. Orange Avenue 
Orlando, FL 32801 

We encourage you to attend the hearing in your area to share your views and 
In addition, we will place your opinions about the proposed plan for the 407 area code. 

letter as a comment letter in our docket file. 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 2540 SHWMARD OAK BOULEVARD TALLAHASSEE, FL 32399-0850 
Am AR%"tivr ArtionEqud Opportuaily Employer 

PSC Websitr: wwwZ.scri.nct/p~c Inenct  E-mail: roat~c@prrtatc.fl.us 
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If you have any additional questions, please feel free to contact me at (850) 413-6204. 
Thank you again for your interest in this matter. 

Wihiiam 
StaBAtto ey, Division of Legal Services 

wPc:wpc 

cc: Curtis Williams 

I:\980671L3.wpC 


